Executive Committee
DRAFT Minutes

April 6, 2015

Present were:  D. La Haye,  J. Potter, D. Strong, T. Ruth, G. Malek, R. Wernecke, and L. Emery.

The Executive Committee minutes of March 2, 2015 were accepted as written.  A very nice plaque was given to S. Sinclair on her retirement April 3 and was well received.
Regional Plan Hearings:  The hearings to amend the 2008 Regional Plan are being warned for the Commission meetings of May 12 and June 9, 2015.  The warning will warn both hearings, will contain the link to which the amendments can be found, and note that any substantive changes made at the May 12 hearing will also be found at that link, as well.  We do have some flexibility with the Agency of Commerce and Community Development contract requirement if we cannot adopt the amendments by June 30.  The retainage funds will  not be released until the amendments are adopted.  (Note: This could also apply to the FY 16 funds and not just the FY 15 retainage.  The direct question has not yet been asked.)
Discussion ensued on trying to change the June meeting to a week later, but it was recognized that getting people to change their schedules and getting 60% (14) of our Commissioners at a meeting on a different date could be problematic.  As a result, the second hearing is being scheduled for the June Commission regular meeting date--June 9.

Personnel Policies Committee Update: J. Potter reported on the work of the Committee and investigation into other types of pension plans.  In looking at the VMERS (VT Municipal Employees Retirement System), it was noted that once an organization joins the VMERS, that membership is irrevocable.  Careful thought needs to be given to whether this is what is best for CVRPC and its employees.  This discussion should happen once the new Executive Director is on board.
The VT League of Cities and Towns offers group life and disability insurance, although the deadline for applying is May 15.  The cost estimate is $4,396.  Further discussion should happen at the May 4 Executive Committee meeting.  Staff was asked to prepare the application, but hold it until further discussion and a decision by the Executive Committee is made.

Regarding adding funds for professional development,  the Committee agreed that this is a discussion to have with the new Executive Director once the needs and costs are identified.

FY 16 Proposed Budget:  A draft of the budget was distributed and briefly reviewed.  It was noted that several grants that were awarded (and budgeted) for FY 15 have not been started because staff is waiting for the grant agreement/contract before beginning the work as is required by the terms of the grant.  These grants are included in the FY 16 budget, but as a result of not having the revenue in FY 15, it is projected that the fund balance will not increase by $38,399 as budgeted.  In addition, there are some unexpected expenses in FY 15 that together with less revenue means there will be a fund balance loss of $6,872. It was noted that historically staff has budgeted conservatively and there could be $10,000 to $15,000 more in revenue than is included in the FY 16 budget.  It was also noted that there should be work for regional planning commissions in the water quality legislation, and perhaps for energy planning, as well.  However. these are not yet funded by the Legislature and not included in the FY 16 budget.    It was also stated that it would be preferable to not start the fiscal year with a deficit.
Further discussion will occur at the May 4 Executive Committee meeting.

It was agreed that a 3rd year participating in the SerVermont VISTA volunteer program for a cost of $7200 was worthwhile.  The VISTA volunteer would continue to work on the 2016 Regional Plan and outreach and engagement.  SerVermont will receive $6,000 toward the stipend they provide the VISTA volunteer and CVRPC will contribute $100 per month to the volunteer's rent.  The FY 15 cost is $7,000 and the FY 14 (first year) cost was $6,000.  The FY 16 cost without the rent stipend would be $8,000.  It was moved and seconded to proceed with the third year VISTA volunteer.  Unanimously approved.
Utilities and Facilities Amendments to the 2008 Regional Plan:  It was asked how the amendments will fit in to the existing element so it's clear what is being amended.  The full 2008 Plan element will be edited to include the amendments being proposed.  The new language will be underlined and any language being deleted will be struck through.  It needs to be clear that the elements being amended by June 30 are elements of the existing/2008 Regional Plan and do not affect either the 2016 draft Plan or the date (September 2016) at which the 2008 Plan expires.
Commission Meeting Agenda: The agenda was accepted as presented.

At 5:30 p.m. the Executive Committee voted to go into executive session for a personnel issue.  L. Emery was invited to participate.  At 5:34 p.m. it was voted to come out of executive session.  No action was taken.

The Executive Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m.

